16/109

 Thorp Arch Parish Council

  Draft Minutes Monday 14th November 2016

	Present:
	Cllrs: J. Richardson (JR Chairman), 
G. Duxbury (GD), A. Rodger (AR), A. Crooks (AC), M. Smyth (MS)


	In Attendance:                           
	T. Wormley (Clerk)



	Others:
	PCSO  G. Nottingham


	1. Apologies for Absence

None
	Action

	2. Declaration of  Prejudicial/Personal Interests

None
	

	
	

	3. Police Report

There were 5 crimes reported for the month of October. A car on Woodlands Mews was vandalised.  The four other crimes; three burglaries and one criminal damage, took place on the trading estate.

There has been a large number of thefts from vehicles in Thorner and Shadwell.  Many of the vehicles were unlocked.  Residents are advised to keep their cars locked at all times.

Police have been in Thorp Arch with the speed gun. One car was stopped and given a warning for speeding.
	      

	
	

	4. Minutes of the last meeting held on Monday 10th October 2016, having been circulated to all members, were agreed as correct. 
	

	
	

	5. Matters Arising from the Minutes
None
	

	
	

	6. Correspondence
All correspondence on agenda this month.
	 

	
	

	7.  Parish Development Matters

Neighbourhood Plan
The Neighbourhood Plan group are currently working their way through the feedback, and will respond where appropriate. Responses and actions will be submitted to LCC shortly. 

Cllrs expressed concern about a possible conflict of interest regarding the Consultant David Gluck (DG), and his involvement in the Parlington action group. Their concerns regarding this will be mentioned to him through the Neighbourhood Plan group.                                                                                      
A sign was placed on The Green saying ‘SAVE PARLINGTON NO TO 5000 HOUSES.’ Cllrs agreed to write to the Parlington action group to ask if they can cast any light on who may have located the sign.
TATE
The Parish Council have now submitted their objection to the TATE proposal supported by Northern Planners.  It can be viewed on the public access system or the Parish Council website.  It was agreed to send a letter of thanks to Northern Planners.

HCA Update
The HCA application is still current despite the closing date of 30th September.  GD agreed to contact Adam Ward at LCC Planning to clarify the situation.

Site Allocation Plan Consultation Process
Representations to sites within the Outer North East area have now been made. Apart from the old Prison Social Club site for 23 dwellings.
Planning Matters:
Ref: 16/05513/FU/NE For: Two storey and single storey side/rear extension Site At: 40 Walton Chase – Approved 
Ref: 16/05808/FU/NE For: Alterations involving two storey and single storey side extension Site At: 32 The Village – Application withdrawn.
	GD
Clerk
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	8. Community Participation Report

Parish Maps
AR continuing to explore grants to support the initiative. One application was unsuccessful.  Further applications will be made.
Community Right to Bid
JR passed information to the Clerk about The Pax for registering under the scheme.
To Consider Development of a Community Environmental Project Following Offer of a Donation
A private donor has offered to donate funds to develop environmental projects in Thorp Arch. All Cllrs to bring suggestions for consideration to the December meeting.
To Consider Purchase of Traffic LED Lights
Following a discussion it was agreed not to purchase the lights but to investigate the responsibilities of Highways regarding such signs.
Complaint Re Front Garden on Church Causeway
Further complaints have been made regarding a front garden on Church Causeway.  Clerk to draft letter of complaint.
To Consider an Offer of Free Trees from the ‘I dig Trees’ Project
To be considered for the future but not at present.
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	9. Infrastructure Report  

Highways and Footpaths
AR continues to deal with letters from residents regarding highways issues.  AR to meet with Dave Plenty from Highways to discuss outstanding works and other issues raised by residents.  AR and JR to visit a resident at Walton Gates who has concerns about land in front of his house.  
	AR
AR/JR

	
	

	10. Financial Matters
Finance Sub-Committee Meeting
The subgroup made a number of recommendations for the Council to approve. 
Resolved to donate £250 to Causeway.
Resolved to set aside a sum of £2000 to pay for possible election in 2018.

Resolved to adopt the draft budget. 

VAT Course
The clerk gave a brief summary form the VAT course attended earlier in the month.
Accounts for payment this month:

       C. Sanderson – Grass cutting                                                         £47.46

       Central Garage – petrol for mower                                              £5.12

       Donation to Church                                                                         £200.00

       Northern Planners – Consultancy Work                                      £ 2220.00

       YLCA – Training                                                                                 £95.00

       John Richardson – Computer ink                                                   £84.91

       Clerk – Storage Box                                                                          £10.00                                                                                                                                                       

       Clerk’s monthly remuneration                                                       £297.28

       Clerk’s expenses                                                                                £63.63
	       

	11. Date of Next Meeting: Monday 5th December – 7.00pm at Lady Elizabeth Hastings School.
The minutes are draft until agreed at the next Parish Council Meeting
	


	Signed


	

	Date
	



